 September, 2013.

Class Meetings

As the school year commences, parents of children in Junior Infants, 1st and 4th classes are invited to come to a brief information meeting with individual class teachers on Thursday 12th September. Ms. Costello will meet parents at 12pm. Ms McLoughlin will meet parents at 2.30pm and Mrs. Slattery will meet parents at 2.45pm.

Expenses

Music – Children from 1st - 6th class will have instrumental instruction with Mr Ned Kelly for two terms throughout the year.  The total cost will be 60 euro per child which will be payable in two instalments. The first sum of 30 euro is payable in September and the other 30 euro will be payable in January 2014.  All children are expected to have tin whistles/instruments in school each Tuesday. A small number of instruments will be available to rent for 30 euro for the school year and when returned in perfect order 20 euro will be refunded.  Contact the principal if you are interested in this scheme, which is available to children from 3rd class upwards.

Dance – All pupils will be taught dancing by Marie Hogan each Wednesday. The cost for the year for each child will be 30 euro. The first amount of 15 euro is payable in September and the remaining 15 euro payable in January 2014.

Insurance – Personal accident cover is available from Allianz Insurance. This is optional but the costs involved and the level of cover are quite attractive. Cover for school activities costs 6 euro and 24 hour cover costs 9 euro. Those who wish to avail of this option must complete the attached form.
Photographs – Photos taken of children will be distributed shortly. The purchase of these is optional.
Calendar
Enclosed is a copy of the school calendar. Please retain this as you will need to refer to it throughout the year. 

Lost Property

The onus is on every parent to label all their child’s belongings.  Please cooperate in this matter as the school cannot be responsible for lost items. 

Athletics

Best of luck to those pupils from 3rd- 6th, competing in the Schools County Athletics in Thurles in October.
Other forms

Enclosed are consent forms for new children, for STAY SAFE/RSE programmes, Internet Usage which are retained for the duration of Primary school. 

Learning Support and contact forms must be completed annually for each child and returned by Monday 16th September.
Clothes Collection: On the 8th of October, the school will be collecting old shoes, blankets and clothes as part of our Green Schools initiative. All funds will be donated towards the school.

Artist in Residence Scheme: We have been successful this year in our application for an artist to work in our school. This scheme is kindly funded by North Tipperary County Council Arts Office and will run throughout this term. The children will work towards a performance in early December of the circus skills that they will have learnt with Joanna Williams who has a circus school in Cloughjordan. 

Green Schools: Many thanks to all the families who helped out with cleaning up around the school grounds throughout the summer. We hope everyone will help to continue to keep it clean and to be proud of the school and the lovely surroundings.
Other Information
· Children will be given access to the school at 9.15am each morning and are expected to be collected promptly each evening at 2/3pm.The school accepts no responsibility for children who are on the school grounds outside of school hours. In the interest of good punctuality practices and the safety of all children, all doors will be locked throughout the day and access will be only by request. All children are supervised in the yard during breaks and only one child at a time upon request may re-enter the building for the toilet.
· Any parent who wishes to meet with a teacher to discuss at any length an issue relevant to their child must make an appointment by sending a note requesting a meeting and stating the nature of their concern. Parent /Teacher Meetings will be scheduled for all parents later this term. It would be appreciated if parents need to contact the school by phone, that calls would take place between 12.30pm and 1pm, if possible.
· The selection of children for school plays, sports teams, sacramental ceremonies etc. will be done by teachers in school based on the principles of fair play and ability.

